

## The Gardner Family

Ambassadors of Christ to the Ugandan People

Dear Pastors and Friends,

We have some very big news for all of you! At the very end of 2024, the newest addition to our family was born! His name is Joel Mason Gardner (he goes by Mason), and he was 20 inches long and weighed 7 pounds and 10 ounces. Mama and baby are both healthy, and we praise the Lord for this newest member of the family.

## Prayer Requests at a Glance

- 1 For Jedidiah and Mason to accept Christ as their Savior at an early age
- 2 For us to have safe traveling on our furlough







Now that Mason is born, we are in full travel mode as we report to as many of our supporting churches as is possible as well as visit a few new churches to raise the money to take care of Mason. Please pray for our safety as we travel the many miles. As we were traveling from a missions conference in Indiana to a meeting in Texas, we saw 9 tractor trailers flipped over in ditches and crashed into woods. It reminded us just how much we need prayers for our safety.

For the furtherance of the Gospel, Matthew, Savannah, and Jedidiah Gardner



Sent out by Temple Baptist Church with the aid of BIMI



## Photo of the Month



THIS IS JUST ONE OF THE NINE ACCIDENTS. THE ACCIDENTS WERE SO SEVERE IT REMINDED US OF ACCIDENTS IN UGANDA.